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Questions about 
MLC?

Have you thought 
about becoming a 
member of McFarland 
Lutheran Church, or 
do you know someone 
who may be interested?

New Member Sessions are a great way to make 
new friends and to become acquainted with 
the missions and ministries of MLC. Attendance 
does not obligate you to join. 

The next New Member Session options are:

• On Sundays: September 16 & September 23 
from 10:00 – 11:00 am 

• Or, Tuesday, September 18 from 6:30 to    
8:30 pm

Childcare is available if needed. 
Please contact Huldah Ellestad (838-3184) or 
hellestad@mcfarlandlutheran.org to reserve 

a spot, or for more details.
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I recently 
had some 

time to walk the trails of Holy Wisdom 
Monastery (www.benedictinewomen.org). 
This is one of my “thin places” between 
heaven and earth, and it’s just north of 
Lake Mendota on County Road M. 
Practically right in our backyard!

This is an ecumenical Christian 
community rooted in the 
tradition of Benedictine 
spirituality. The Holy Wisdom 
sisters and many guests 
gather regularly for prayer 
and work, as well as meals, 
retreats and conferences. 
One of the hallmarks of 
Holy Wisdom is caring for the 
environment, and the sisters have been 
instrumental in restoring hundreds of 
acres of prairie and a glacier-era lake. 
Holy Wisdom’s prairie trails are open and 
free to all for walking, bird-watching and 
prayer. As I walked, I felt my spirit lighten 
and my heart sing! The trails, trees and lake 
were teeming with life - pure, abundant, 
mysterious, noisy life. It made me think of 
Psalm 145: “One generation shall laud your 
works to another, and shall declare your 
mighty acts. On the glorious splendor of 
your majesty, and on your wondrous works, 
I will meditate.” (vv. 4-5) Praise God for the 
wonder and majesty of creation!

In these beautiful summer days, my advice 
is to get out in nature and " nd your “thin 
place.” You don’t have to go far. Thanks 
to our MLC Care of Creation Team, we 
even have restored prairie spaces on 
our grounds. Literally in our backyard! 
Thank you to the members of our faith 

community who tend the backyard 
gardens and care for the prairie on 

our land!

Find your place in God’s 
creation, and let your mind 
and heart be renewed by 
the beauty and majesty you 

experience. Watch birds and 
other creatures. Walk silently and 

listen to the wind move through the 
trees. Listen for the gurgling of streams 

and rivers. Gaze upon the diverse colors 
of # owers and trees, and give praise and 
thanks to God. God is the One who makes 
life blossom and # ourish, who names the 
stars, who satis" es the desire of every living 
creature, whose compassion encircles and 
infuses the universe. I encourage you to 
pray, sing and shout Psalm 145!

“Great is the Lord, and greatly to be 
praised!” (Psalm 145:3)

In thanksgiving to our Great Creator for the 
beauty of the earth,
Pastor Tim

From the Past� 

NEEDED for HOSPITALITY for Bishop’s Installation Reception
Can Your Congregation Help?

We invite congregations to participate by contributing food items for the reception:

cheese and sausage platters, vegetable trays, and bars. 

Please contact Jeanie Pomplun, O$ ce Administrator at First Lutheran, 

o$ ce@#c j.org, 608-752-7434 if your congregation can help. Thank youu
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Past� al Acts
Baptisms 

Emma Grace Muhlenhaupt
  July 15, 2018

BISHOP INSTALLATION 
AUGUST 18, 2018 at 2:00 pm

First Lutheran Church 
(Janesville)

Bishop Viviane 
Thomas-Breitfeld 
will be 
installed on 
Aug. 18 at First 
Lutheran Church 
in Janesville, 
Wisconsin. Please hold this date for 
this holy and historical occasion! 

A reception will follow the service 
at the church. Formal invitations 
were sent last week to all rostered 
and to all congregations. 
Everyone in the synod is invited! 
There will be ample seating and 
parking. 

Pastors and Deacons are invited to 
vest & process. 

The color of the day is red.

Hello MLC!

My name is Halle Siebert, and I’m a student 
at Luther Seminary in St. Paul, Minnesota.  I’m 
pursuing a Master of Divinity degree with the goal 
of becoming an ordained ELCA pastor! I’ve spent 
this summer serving as a chaplain at St. Camillus 
in Wauwatosa, Wisconsin, and this experience 
has de" nitely inspired me to consider a ministry in 
chaplaincy. It reinforced my passion for serving our 
senior communities, and I look forward to the ways 
the Spirit will continue to call me in the future!
I wanted to write to say a huge THANK YOU for 
supporting me throughout my second year at 
seminary!  While the congregation has assisted me 
" nancially, I feel the support in many more ways 
too!  It’s wonderful to come home and have so 
many of you asking about school, what I like, what 
I’m learning, and if I’m surviving with all the Vikings 
fans around, haha.  It felt even better to see so 
many of you at my seminary presentation at the 
beginning of July – it makes me feel so special that 
the community is interested and invested in my 
education!

I would also like to say a huge thank you to Pastor 
Kelli and Pastor Tim for their support as well!  It 
means a lot to know I have pastors rooting for me, 
and who are willing to help me with assignments 
and candidacy questions. Their encouragement 
has not only built my con" dence, but has made 
seminary a lot more fun!

If any of you are interested in learning more about 
seminary, my experience, or theological education, 
don’t hesitate to reach out!  And if you’re ever in 
the Cities and would like a tour of campus, I’d be 
more than happy to visit with you! 

Thank you for your generosity and support! None of 
this would be possible without all of you!

Blessings,
Halle Siebert
Master of Divinity student
Luther Seminary
hsiebert001@luthersem.edu
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Saturday Evening: Mike & Cindy Devine
Assisting Minister: Bonnie Dirks 
Lector: (5:00) Mike Devine 
(8:00) Holly Heuer   (10:00) Rae Ann Bender 
Communion: (8:00) Karen Larson, Jacqui 
Landerud 
(10:00)  (B) Chris Landerud 
 (W) Alex Kvalheim, Lisa Meyer, Sheila 
Wol!  
Ushers: (8:00) *John & Diane Wells, Ken 
Anderson, Doug Buechel 
(10:00) *Joe D’Amato, Dick Moen, Rick Hall, 
Jessica Schuster

Greeters: (8:00) Rex & Mary Link, Karen Larson 
(10:00) Steve & Susan Schoch, Michael Shumway 
Sacristans: Kathy Buechel, Ruth Poutanen
Hospitality: Gudrun Sindermann, Kathy Buechel 
Welcome Center: (8:00)   
(9:00) Sandy Franklin 
(10:00) Annette Kolek 
Nursery: (8:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan,
Sammi Heckel 
(9:15) Elisabeth Klumpyan
(10:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan, Carol Quinlan 
Worship AV/Open:  Ron Vandeberg 
Door Keeper Close: Barb Doran 

Saturday Evening:  Susi Miller, Jessica Roberts
Assisting Minister: John Berg 
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey 
(8:00) Renee Rodeck   (10:00) Rick Hall 
Communion: (8:00) Joe Schwartz, Jacqui 
Landerud 
(10:00) (B) Brenda Moen 
            (W) Daryl & Kathy Rupnow, Pat Olson 
Ushers: (8:00) *Jim Ellestad, Jane & Ken Berg, 
Randy Hansen
(10:00) *Dale Marsden, Scott Potts, Dick Moen,
Todd Peterson

Greeters: (8:00) Angela Schwartz, Janet Knutson 
(10:00) Karen Larson, Pat Olson 
Sacristans: Devon Christenson, Jacqui Landerud 
Hospitality: Marilyn Johnson 
Welcome Center: (8:00)         
(9:00) 
(10:00) Susan Schoch
Nursery: (8:00) Matthew Klumpyan, Liam 
Morrison 
(9:00) Matthew Klumpyan
(10:00) Matthew Klumpyan, Jessica Schuster 
Worship AV/Open: 
Door Keeper Close: Dale Marsden 

Saturday Evening: Linda Schroeder, Mary Grell
Assisting Minister: Bonnie Dirks 
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey 
(8:00) Bill Langel   (10:00) Carol Naze 
Communion: (8:00) Deb Wellman, Dawn Bolstad
(10:00)  (B) Betty Showers 
 (W) Carol Naze, Linda Swenson, Jessica 
Schuester
Ushers: (8:00) *Jacqui Landerud, Brent Odell, 
George & Marlene Richard 
(10:00) *Don & Ben Schutt, Rick & Sandy Hall 
Greeters: (8:00) Bill & Linda Langel
(10:00) Betty Showers, Chuck & Linda Swenson 

Sacristans: Leslie Birrenkott, Sandy Hall
Hospitality: Deb Alber, Donna Leverentz 
Welcome Center: (8:00) Sheri Gehrke
(9:00) Karen Larson  
(10:00) 
Nursery: (8:00) Matthew Klumpyan,
Sophia Heckel 
(9:15) Matthew Klumpyan
(10:00) Matthew Klumpyan, Madeline Summers 
Worship AV/Open:  Bruce Voight
Door Keeper Close: Jon Landen 

Assisting With Worship - August 11/12

Assisting With Worship - August 18/19

Assisting With Worship - August 25/26

Please remember to � nd a replacement when you are unable to serve!
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Still Time for Faith Formation! - 35 minutes learning, 
sharing, and fellowship! 
Summer is winding down, but Faith Formation is heating 
up! Discover the Bible Project – an online resource 
that gives a fresh perspective on the Bible. 

August 12 – Bible Project – The Messiah: Jesus ful" lled the ancient 
biblical promise of a wounded victor who would rescue 
humanity. He was the one who overcame evil itself by allowing it 
to destroy him. A new means of looking at the Messiah – the Bible Project seeks to 
show how the Bible is a uni" ed story that leads to Jesus.

August 19 - No Class

August 26 - Bible Project – The Holy Spirit: God’s Spirit is present in all of creation 
and is sent out to Jesus’ followers to bring about the new creation. Do you 
recognize the urgings of the Spirit in yourself? Do you see the Spirit at work in 
others? Take a new look at the Holy Spirit through the Bible Project. 

Please feel free to enjoy your co# ee and refreshments while attending 
Faith Formation.

ADULT
Faith

FORMATION

B� k Club
July – December 2018

Aug 28     
The Little Prince by 
Antoine de Saint Exuprey

Sept 25     
Outcasts United 
by Warren St. John

Oct 23        
The Little Paris Bookshop 
by Nina George

November        
No Meeting......Happy 
Thanksgiving

Dec 4       
Evicted 
by Desmond Matthew

Book Club meets the 4th Tuesday of the month at
the Skaalen Village Club House at 10 am.

All are welcome!
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Please remember in your prayers these members of the 
military who are connected to MLC:

Alex Rodeck
Curtis Berryman
Peter Cox
Jack Williams
Brent Langman
Jesse Nawrocki

Kristin Sims
Ben Bowen
David Lofgren
Kevin Orlo! 
Andrew Berryman
Ritchie King

Jon M. DeBusk
Paul Siebert
Justin Johnson
Brent Bartels  

Blessing of the Backpacks!
Get ready for a new school year 
with a Blessing of the Backpacks!  

Bring your backpack to church 

Sunday, August 26 
at either service: 

8:00 am 
or 

10:00 am.  

See you 
there!

PlPleaeasese

Update on Jeff Rowley
Please continue to keep our keyboardist, 
Je!  Rowley, in your prayers. Je!  is 
now receiving medical care at a 
rehabilitation unit in Mayville, WI. He 
is being treated for a serious internal 
infection as well as eczema. At this time 
we do not know how long he will be at 
the rehab unit. If you would like to send 
Je!  a card, the address is:

Je!  Rowley
c/o Crossroads Care Center
305 South Clark Street
Mayville, WI   53050

May God’s healing and life-giving 
presence surround Je! ! We also give 
thanks to God for member Conrad 
Marks and others who have stepped 
up and o! ered their musical gifts in 
Je! ’s absence.
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Thursday, August 9
12:30 pm Worship & Music Committee 
3:30 pm Finance Committee 
5:00 pm Shared Table 
6:30 pm Boy Scouts Parent Meeting 

Saturday, August 11
5:00 pm Worship
6:00 pm Men’s Game Night

Sunday, August 12
McFarland Community Pantry 
Mission Moment: Walk 4 Water
8:00 & 10:00 am Worship
8:00 am Shriver Baptism
9:15 am Baby Group 
9:15 am Adult Education: the Messiah - 
 Bible Project
9:15 am Blood Pressure Checks
10:00 am Nelson  Baptism

Monday, August 13
6:00 pm Health & Social Wellness 
 Committee
6:30 pm Global Mission Committee
6:30 pm Faith Formation Committee 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 

Tuesday, August 14
1:00 pm Elizabeth Circle @ Iris Othrow’s  

Wednesday, August 15
9:30 am Sta!  Meeting 
6:00 pm CLM Preschool Orientation

Thursday, August 16
5:00 pm Shared Table 

Saturday, August 18
9:00 am Hunting for God
5:00 pm Worship

Sunday, August 19
8:00 & 10:00 am Worship
9:15 am Baby Group
No Adult Education
10:00 am Samerson Baptism
 
Monday, August 20
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 

Tuesday, August 21
6:30 pm Shared Table Band Rehearsal
7:00 pm Council 

Wednesday, August 22
9:30 am Sta!  Meeting 
12:30 pm Care of Creation Committee

Thursday, August 23
5:00 pm Shared Table  

THURSDAY, AUGUST 9 - August 23

Women’s Breakfast Bible 
Study 

has been cancelled for 
August 18. 

We will be rescheduled in 
September.

Blood Pressure
checks are
available 

Sunday, August 12

in the Gathering
Space from

9:15-10:30 am.
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Skaalen Auxiliary Ice Cream Sundae Bu� et

“A New Twist to an Old Favorite”

Featuring: Delicious Ice Cream, A Smorgasbord of Toppings,  

Friendly Volunteers, Great Entertainment, Fantastic Ra!  e Prizes

Sunday, August 19, 2018

2:00 - 3:30 PM

Sundae Bu" et in the Main Dining Room
Entertainment in the Chapel

Ra!  e Drawing at 3:30 PM
$3 per person

Price includes a generous dish of vanilla ice cream, the sundae 
toppings of your choice and a beverage. All proceeds from the event will be used 

for the 2018 Auxiliary Projects

StARS Global Mission

There are 68,500,000 displaced persons worldwide. Many of 
these people were forced to # ee their homes with only the 
clothes on their back and maybe a suitcase of possessions. 
These are just two of the facts we heard on July 15 from Pastor 
Kirsten Fryer of St. Andrew’s Refugee Services (StARS) in Cairo,. StARS is currently 
serving 30,000 refugees per year from seven countries. The StARS facility and 
grounds in Cairo are a safe space for refugees in an environment where refugees 
face countless hardships and discriminations.

Several of you asked how we can best support Pastor Kirsten and StARS.   
Pastor Kirsten’s answer was: 

• Pray for the refugees and sta"  at StARS.  
• Donate to Pastor Kirsten through the ELCA global church sponsorship.   

(We give about $1750 annually to Pastor Kirsten’s ministry through our 
congregational benevolences.  If you wish to personally contribute to support 
Pastor Kirsten and StARS, checks can be made out to MLC with Pastor Kirsten 
Fryer in the memo line.)   

• Let your congressional representatives know how you feel about the need to 
welcome refugees into this country.

• Support refugees that do come into this country.

Please carry out these actions as the spirit moves you.  
Global Mission Committee  
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Please rememb�  in your thoughts & � ay� s...
*Sonja Abrams (Linda Swenson’s cousin)

Adams family

Bethany Aus! n

*Cheryl Bartels (sister of Brenda Moen)

*Danielle Bradley (Friend of Lisa Meyer)

*Jeremy Beahm

Trudy Bredeson

*Dave Brown (Susi Miller’s brother-in-law)

*Steve Brunker (Kathy Westby & Eileen Richter’s 

 brother)

*Wayne Burmeister (Former MLC Member)

*Carol Bu" eris (Friend of Norma Kohl)

*Veronica Clymer (Friend of Bonnie & Ray Spangler)

Judy Crichton

*Andrea Denman (Friend of Lisa Deegan)

*Rae Marie Dougan (Rex Link’s sister)

*Coleen Erstad (Jerry McCann’s sister)

*Johanna Fabke (Friend of Linda Swenson)

*Carol Freidheim (Sister of Diane Voiss)

*Sco"  Gerl (Neighbor of Jim & Susi Miller)

*Dennis Gilbertson (Bonnie Dirks’ daughter-in-law’s 

        father)

*Margaret Glowacki (Friend of Lisa Meyer)

*Marvin Gray (Judy Ca! erall’s father)

*Carol Hanna

Harold & Marie Hanson

*Gloria Haug

*Tyson Heiman-Lambert (Great grandson of 

 Judie Heiman)

*Jeff  Hitchcock

*Mackenzie Ingvalson

*Edwin Jacob (Jeanne Jacob’s husband)

*Sandy Jenks (Lisa Meyer’s mom)

Kampmeier Family

Mildred  Kelley

*Barb Klug (Co-worker of Jane Blank)

Janet Knutson

Olivia Larsen

Midge Larson

*Tom Leach (Close friend of Linda & Chuck Swenson)

*Mandy & Logan (Cleo Eliason’s grand-niece & 

 nephew)

Pastor Willard Lund

David Lund

*Chantel Rose Lynch (Granddaughter of Marla   

 Grover)

*Dave MacLaren

*Anna Mischnick (Child of CLMf amily)

Carter Moran

*Stacey & Carol Newton

Judy & Jesus Nunez

*Ron O’Keefe (Friend of Kohl’s)

*Jordan O’Malley and parents, Shane and JoAnn

Linda Othrow

O" eson family

*Carol Peo" er (Callie Mauerse! er’s mom)

*Pastor Margo Peterson (Bonnie Dirks’ daughter)

*Connie Peterson and children Corbet, Carissa and 

 Paula (Diane Wells’ aunt and cousins)

*Kelson Peterson-Bystol (Grandson of Alan & 

 Sharon Peterson; great grandson of Sylvester 

 Peterson)

*Harlow Harue Phillips (Great-niece of David & Sallie 

 Waller)

Chris Preston

Travis Ray

Eileen Richter

*Hondo Schmi"  & daughter Zoe (Friends of Myron 

 Sherry)

*Sandra & Terry Schoessow and baby boy due in 

 June (Friends of Bonnie & Ray Spangler)

*Mary Seiler (Friend of Randy Hansen)

*Gladys Severtson (Aunt of Marla Grover)

*Julie Sheldo

*Rick Shoby

*Troy Solberg (Bonnie Dirks’ cousin’s son))

*Sharon Stake (Friend of Bonnie & Ray Spangler)

*Curt Steindorf (Family of Lisa Paley)

*Cathy Stephens (Friend of the Wells’)

*Chloe Stoddard (Friend of Bonnie Spangler)

Carol Stoeckmann

Margaret Stolen

Rick Strauss

*Joe" e Studt (Friend of Jean Pierce)

*Pat Swenson (Chuck Swenson’s mother)

*Roberta Thieding (Sister-in-law of Ernie Thieding)

*Randi Thorson (Friend of Mary Grell)

Barb & Mark Vollmer

Paul Vollmer

Ron Walsvick

*Judy & Ed Walther

John Wendling

Carolyn Wendorf

Jordan Wendt

*Marcia Wiberg (Friend of Kim Henes)

Kim Wisden

*Terry Wi"  (Sharon Peterson’s sister)

*Chad Wood

*Denotes non-member
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Youth Corner 

Chris Landerud, Youth Ministries Coordinator 
clanderud@mcfarlandlutheran.org • 444–3604 

An Inspiring Week at HS SummerFest at Gustavus Adolphus 
   In July, a group of 21 took our pilgrimage to St. Peter,   
   MN for a faith-filled camp experience. We worship together,  
   sing, play games, eat, get messy, have Bible studies, and  
   simply work on our faith. We are all grateful for the   
   relationships and life forming experiences.

   Rally Day! Sept 9th at 9:15AM in the Sanctuary 
   Sunday School, Confirmation, & HS Youth Group 

Confirmation (6th, 7th, & 8th): First Official Class 
Sunday, September 16th from 9:10-9:50AM 

   Students AND parents are invited to this first class. 

HS Youth Group: First Official Class 

Sunday, September 17th from 11:00-Noon 
In the Basement Youth Room 

   All high schools are welcome! We will enjoy doughnuts, 
   conversation, and outline our year of events ahead. 

HS Breakfast 

Starts Wednesday, Sept 19th from 7:00-7:45AM 
In the Basement Below the Sanctuary 

   All high schools are welcome! Every Wednesday we serve  
   pancakes, sausage, sandwiches & burritos, juice & shakes! 

      HS Youth Group CampfireHS Youth Group Campfire  
Sunday, September 23rd at 6:00PM (RSVP)
Chris Landerud’s Home - 4426 Mahoney Rd • McFarland 
High Schoolers & Friends - Join us for food, fellowship, & fire! 
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Summer is going fast and our School Age Summer students have spent lots 
of time together in the rooms, on fun ! eld trips, time in worship, and exercise 
in the Family Life Center. As in any “family”, the need arises when we need 
to help our friends work things out, or negotiate an agreement, or help 
our friends talk out a problem. As teachers, that is an important part of our 

work with children. One thing we always say is that we 
can’t help if we don’t know. And that applies to adult 
relationships as well. If we don’t give voice to a question or 
concern, nothing changes except that it grows inside of us 
and leads to anxiety, fear, or anger. 

I just ! nished a ! ction book called, Only Child. It is written 
from a 6 year old’s perspective on an act of violence that 
took place in his school. It is scary and messy and relays 
many of the fears we all have concerning the safety of 
our children in schools and other public places. After the 
incident, all he can think about is where he had been just 
before the violence took place. Some people had come 
into the school from the zoo, and were showing a group of 
children some reptiles, including snakes, when they all had 
to take cover and go into lockdown. For weeks and weeks 

after, all he could think about was what happened to those snakes. Were 
they still in the school? In the yard? He never talked or asked about it until he 
started to have nightmares and ! nally told his family. They assured him that 
all of the reptiles were contained and moved out of the school. They asked, 
“Why didn’t you say something to us?” He was afraid to voice his fear. 

Our Lord tells us that we can come to Him for anything and speak of our fears 
and frustrations. And we can also look for the helpers (as Mr. Rogers tells us!) 
and seek out people who will listen to our concerns. And when we do, the 
fear or anger, or whatever is inside of us, just seems to soften a little. I am still 
learning to lean in more and look for the helpers. They are there. And we just 
have to ask. 

“Lean on me, when you’re not strong, and I’ll help you cope, I’ll help you 
carry on”
We all need somebody to lean on. 

Deb

Child Life Ministries
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Spiritual D� pening Group
Pastor Jack Finney is beginning a monthly Spiritual Deepening 
Group for members of area congregations.  The ! rst meeting will 
be held at Christ Lutheran, Stoughton, on Saturday, September 15, 
from 9-10:30 a.m.

The gathering will begin with a brief checking in with prayer 
requests and sharing God Moments since the last meeting.  
Then there will be ! ve minutes of silent re" ection followed by a 
presentation and discussion led by Jack on ways of prayer and 
spiritual practices. The time will end with a closing prayer. A 
minimum of eight people are needed for the group to begin. 
There is no charge.  If interested or have any questions, 
contact Jack at 608-873-6514 or jj! nney1962@gmail.com

Jack is a semi-retired ELCA pastor who o# ers individual spiritual 
direction, supply preaching and talks and retreats on ways of prayer 
and spiritual practices.  He and his wife, Jan, are members of Christ 
Lutheran.  Jack was a part-time interim at McFarland Lutheran 
before Pastor Tim arrived.  He has since preached and given talks 
for our congregation.

Healthy lunches and snacks are important for children. Commercials and 
peer pressure can in" uence children to eat junk food. The Health and Social 
Wellness committee is featuring 
healthy snacks and lunches on 
their bulletin board the month of 
August. Please stop and take a 
look for more information.  Also, 
on Sunday, August 26, the food 
for hospitality will feature healthy 
food. 
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Peanut-Free During O� ce Hourss
The newest member of our sta! , Carrie Kruzan, has 
a severe peanut allergy, which can be triggered by 
breathing or touching foods that contain peanuts. In 
response, we are making the entire building “peanut-free” 
during o" ce hours, Monday to Friday, 8 am to 4:30 pm. �
This includes meals that happen during the day, such as 
funeral lunches and Advent/Lenten lunches. It is still okay 
to bring peanut foods for evening and weekend events, 
such as Sunday morning hospitality. Also, please note that this food restriction  
for the building is only for peanuts, not other kinds of tree nuts such as almonds 
or cashews. Thank you for your support in making our building a safe working 
enviornment for all the sta! !

• $700 for Thrivent members
• $1,000 for non Thrivent members
• Cost above do not include airfare
• Most meals included
• Motel accommodations 
• Great opportunity for husband/wife/children combinations

Detailed information available at the Welcome Desk or contact Roger 
(preferably by email rmarty54@gmail.com; or call 608-358-9374).

Roger Marty is building a team
to travel to 

 

to serve with Thrivent Builds



14

Baptismal Preparation 
The sacraments are incredible gifts given 
to the Church from God. MLC’s Pastors are 
adjusting how we approach baptismal 
preparation. Between now and October we will 
be meeting one-on-one with families. Beginning 
in October we will be hosting a quarterly class 
for families who are interested in baptism. And yes, childcare will be 
provided. See either Pastor Kelli or Pastor Tim with questions.

Stuff the Bus is a community effort to collect school 
supplies for the families served by the McFarland Food 
Pantry. Please participate by donating needed supplies 
to the box in the Gathering Space: 

·Backpacks 
·Pens-Blue/Black (10-12 Ct) 
·Wood Pencils 
·Glue Sticks 
·Washable Markers (10-12 Ct) 
·Colored Pencils (12 Ct) 
·Notebooks-Wide or College 
Ruled 

·Paper-Wide or College Ruled 
·3-Ring Binders 1-2” 
·2-Pocket Folders 

·Scissors-Point Tip 
·Crayons (24 Ct)  
·Dry Erase Markers-Black 
·Kleenex 
·Plastic Pencil Boxes 
·Rulers 
·Large Erasers  
·Clear Tape 
·Disinfectant Wipes / Wet 
Ones 

Collection boxes also located at McFarland State Bank, McFarland Village Hall, 
ED Locke Public Library, Forward Pharmacy, United Church of Christ, Culver’s, 
Medicine Shoppe, Pick ‘n Save, Walgreens, McFarland Café, Ken’s Automotive 

 

Or donate at Pick ‘N Save, Walgreens and the High School on 

August 11 from 9 am to 3 pm! 
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Nobody deserves to drink dirty water - Register Now!!

2018 Walk 4 Water McFarland, WI

Presented by McFarland Lutheran Church
  

Join the McFarland/Madison community as we walk 3 miles along the Lower 
Yahara River Trail in honor of mothers and young children in the remote village of 
Nayakesi, Uganda who must walk miles each day to a contaminated open pond 

for their daily source of water.
All are welcome, and we can’t wait to see you there!

Saturday, September 22, 2018
10:00am – 2:00pm

 McDaniel Park McFarland, WI
4806 McDaniel Lane
McFarland, WI 53558

 Adults: $30
18 and under: $15

Registration includes an o# cial W4W t-shirt! 
                                                 

Register here
w4ki.org/walk4water/mcfarland-wi

 
Thank you for supporting H4KI’s mission 

in restoring hope to kids 
around the world since 1973!
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2018 - 2019 Council Members
Todd Bolstad, Cheryl Brown, Peter Ellestad, Je!  Gehrke, Mary Grell, Rick Hall (Secretary),

Sharon Mylrea (President), Brent Odell (Appointed Treasurer), Ruth Poutanen, 
Renee Rodeck, Steve Schoch, Kevin Strattan, Diane Wells (Vice-President)

O� ce Hours: M—F, 8 am - 4:30 pm 
608-838-3184   /   o" ce@mcfarlandlutheran.org    /   Child Life Ministries 838-44255

Pastor Tim Dean 280-1777    /    Pastor Kelli Schmit  563-260-9753
  mcfarlandlutheran.org
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McFarland, WI 535585529 Marsh Road, McFarland WI  53558     

Articles for the Aug. 9 newsletter are due to offi ce@mcfarlandlutheran.org by Friday, Aug. 3. 


